Howdy from MJ Ranch!                                                 Friday, August 1, 2014  







     (Updated the 1st of each month)
Hey, sure is getting dry again!   The rain barrels, which I use for watering the garden, have been empty for some time.   We have a blueberry patch started and they take an acidic soil…so I need to use rain water or well water to water them.   (Rural water has a PH of about 9 and they need more like a 4-6 PH.)   Therefore, we have to switch over to well water to water them.  Our well tends to go dry easily, so we are again praying for rain.     Getting plenty of tomatoes now and have some little, heirloom, organic, “nutramatoes” that I will share with anyone who hollers at me!   They are yummy!   I am canning tomatoes and getting ready to do some salsa.   GUESS WHAT…the coons did not get into the sweet corn this year and was able to put lots of corn in the freezer ( 
WHAT’S UP WITH THE BEEF: 
Although we are sold out of bulk beef (meaning ¼’s, ½’s or wholes) for this year, we can offer you some fresh-frozen cuts here at the Ranch (see below).   (It really makes a lot of sense to try some of our fresh-frozen cuts before getting it in bulk anyway.   You will then know what it tastes like and be ready to jump in and get it in bulk in 2015!)  We do have a “list” started for those wanting bulk beef for NEXT year.   Soooo, IF YOU ARE INTERESTED IN BULK BEEF FOR THE FALL OF 2015, GO AHEAD AND LET US KNOW NOW.  Then early in 2015 we will get back with you to confirm that you still want beef in the Fall.  If not, that is fine but at least you will have a spot waiting for you in case you have not found the kind of bulk beef you want by then.  We do not ask for any deposit at this time.  (We would suggest that if you want to be SURE you are getting 100% grass-fed, ask the producer if they have any grass-fed certification. We believe being certified by American Grassfed Association provides the best certification.)  
FRESH-FROZEN CUTS AT THE RANCH:  Still have some of that awesome Gourmet Ground Beef for sale here at the Ranch…not a lot so get it while you can!   We are out of some cuts but have a few roasts, some briskets, some great top sirloin, Ribeye, and K.C. Strip steaks left.   We have plenty of good bones, organ meats, and great dog food.  We hope to be completely restocked on cuts in October and, hopefully, will have all cuts available through the winter.    Remember, ALL of our cuts are from market-ready young beeves around 2 years old….just like we sell for bulk beef!   (We never even use our old cows for ground beef.)       

We DO have eggs to sell now!  ($3/doz.) The first of September our laying hens will go in the freezer and our pullets (the ones we hatched out in April) should be laying. “Pullet” eggs are excellent!  Our chickens are always outside & fed non GMO feed.  
I also have kefir grains that I would be happy to share with anyone. 
Stay well, eat healthy, and COME SEE US!  (! 
Joyce & Mel                

785-865-2503 or e-mail MJRanch66044@gmail.com; Joyce’s cell:  785-766-5226; Mel’s cell:  785-766-2776
